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OREGON STATE PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION 
Center for Health Protection 

 

 Kate Brown, Governor 
Certificate of Need 

800 NE Oregon Street, Suite 465 
Portland, Oregon 97232 

FAX: (971) 673-1299 
Phone: (971) 673-3188 

March 2, 2021 
 
 
Ron Escarda 
UHS of Delaware, Inc. 
367 South Gulph Road 
King of Prussia, PA   19406-0958 
 
Re: NEWCO Oregon, Inc. (CN #682) – Application Completeness 
 
Dear Mr. Escarda: 
 
The certificate of need application that NEWCO Oregon submitted for a 
proposed 100 bed inpatient psychiatric facility to be located in Wilsonville is 
declared complete. Review by the division will begin on March 3. The Agency 
will let you know if additional information is needed regarding your application.  
 
The Agency expects to issue a draft recommendation on this application within 
90 days, subject to extensions permitted under OAR 333-570-0070(1)(c). If you 
have any questions, please contact me at the above address, by telephone, or 
my email. 
 
If a public meeting is requested or if the Agency decides to hold a public 
meeting at its initiative, you will receive a notice of the meeting. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matthew Gilman, MPPA 
Facilities Planning Safety and Licensing Program Manager 
Health Care Regulation and Quality Improvement 
Oregon Health Authority  
Public Health Division 
matt.s.gilman@state.or.us  
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cc: Frank Fox, Consultant for NEWCO Oregon, Inc. 
 Andre Ourso, Oregon Public Health Division 
 Dana Selover, Oregon Public Health Division 
 Steve Robison, Oregon Public Health Division 
 Andrea Ogston, Oregon Department of Justice 

Shannon O’Fallon, Oregon Department of Justice 
 Erin Williams, Oregon Department of Justice  
 
 


